
The Herndon Trail Improvements between College and Ingram Avenues, was initiated in FY14 
when the City was awarded a Federal grant from the Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality 
(CMAQ). The Project includes construction of a 0.25 mile multi-purpose trail along the north side 
of Herndon Avenue between Ingram Avenue and College Avenue.  The multi-purpose trail 
provides pedestrians, joggers, and bicyclists a safe path of travel.  This project eliminates a gap in 
the existing trail route.








